
Snowmobile Route Updates 

McCall, ID, December 20, 2024— Visitors are asked to expect some changes to 
groomed snowmobile routes on Payette National Forest for the 2024-2025 winter season. 
These are due to impacts of the 2024 Lava Fire to several roads on Payette National 
Forest, as well as fire-related delays to ongoing logging and log hauling operations.   

A closure order (#0412-611; Order Number: 04-12-307) for the Lava Fire Burned Area is 
in place on the following groomed routes: 

 

• Rd 180 

• Rd 206, south of its junction with Rd 835 

• Rd 231 between the burned area perimeter and its junction with Rd 180 

• Rd 718 

The following routes will not be groomed this winter due to logging and log haul: 

• Rd 206 between its junction with road 326 and its junction with Rd 718 

• Rd 835 between its junction with Rd 326 and its junction with Rd 206 

Please reference the Payette National Forest Winter Travel Map. 
 

https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENTS/fseprd1214875.pdf

